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2020 
 

 

Due to the COVID—19 Virus, many events in Town of been 

postponed.  Please check with your local groups and               

businesses about operations. 

Box 310, 129 Railway St.                                         

Phone: 306-771-2284                                            

Fax: 306-771-2899                                            

Office E-mail:                                                    

townofbalgonie@sasktel.net                         

Recreation:                                                           

balgonieparkrec@sasktel.net                             

Newsletter:                                                            

balgonienewsletter@sasktel.net                   

Emergency Number/After hours:                   

306-535-4235                                                 

REGULAR OFFICE HOURS                               

9:00 a.m. to noon & 1:00p.m. to 

5:00p.m.                                                     

Monday to Friday. 

 

Newsletter Information  

 All information must be received by 

April 20, 2020 to be included in the  

May 2020 issue of                                       

The Talk Of The Town.                             

Prices for advertising a business:         

$10– Business card size                                             

$30– 1/9thpage ad                                                   

$60– Half page ad                                                            

$120– Full page ad 

Local programs & announcements                                       

are not charged.  However, you must                               

have a Balgonie Post Office Box                        

Send all items to :                                           

balgonienewsletter@sasktel.net 

No later than the 20th of each month. 

Town Council meetings are held on the 2nd and 4th Mondays of 

each month.  They are open to the public and start at 6:15 p.m.  

Meetings are held in the Council Chambers of the   

Balgonie Administration Building.   

April meeting dates:  April 13 & 27  
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Garbage Pick up    Recycle Pick up 

March 31, 2020   April 7, 2020 

April 14, 2020   April 21, 2020 

April 28, 2020   May 5, 2020 

May 12, 2020   May 19, 2020 

May 26, 2020   June 2, 2020 

June 9, 2020   June 16, 2020 

June 23, 2020   June 30, 2020 

July 7, 2020   July 14, 2020 

July 21, 2020   July 28, 2020 

August 4, 2020   August 11, 2020 

August 18, 2020   August 25, 2020 

September 1, 2020   September 8, 2020 

September 15, 2020   September 22, 2020 

September 29, 2020   October 6, 2020 

October 13, 2020   October 20, 2020 

October 27, 2020   November 3, 2020 

November 10, 2020   November 17, 2020 

November 24, 2020   December 1, 2020 

December 8, 2020   December 15, 2020 

December 22, 2020   December 29, 2020 

   

Reminder  
Compost pick up returns to every week 

pick ups.  

Please have all green  bins on the curb by 

7:00 am.  

With spring arriving,  

please remember to  

pick up after your pets on 

your walks.  

Thanks for helping keep our   

community clean  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sign up for E-billings, by filling out the 

attached sheet.  Help us save the      

environment, one paper at a time. If 

you wish to pay on line, please call 

the office if you need your account 

number.   

Please do not pick “Balgonie Water” 

that is not a town account. 

Thank you  
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The Family of Richey Lane, wishes to announce the sad news of, Richey’s 

special friend, Janie Kearns’s passing.  Janie was an excellent bridge player 

and an integral part for many of Balgonie’s 50+ Club’s Bridge Tournaments.  

She was a Saturday Night T.V. Dance Party partner, a great listener, a great 

advice giver and a dear friend to our Dad.  She also enjoyed Richey’s four 

grandchildren and his four great grandchildren.  She will be sadly missed.  

Thank you from us, and our Dad, for the many kind words of support and 

well wishes during this difficult time.   

      Thank you again – Richey Lane and Family 

The family of Eunice Wagman would like to 

thank the community for their prayers, 

kindness and sympathy after her passing. 

We would also like to thank William Albert 

Care Home for the wonderful care Mom 

received while she resided there. 

 

Sincerely, 

The Wagman Family 

God has Blessed Mari-jo and Andrew Mariyadas of 

Fort McMurray, Alberta with a baby boy.  

Liev Arnav Theodore 

He arrived safely Saturday, January 11, 2020 and 

weighed in at 8 pounds and 10 ounces. 

Thankful Grandparents are: 

Judith and Cecil Cayer of Balgonie  SK,  and  

Retty and Susanna Mariyadas of Uplands Estate         

Peradeniya, Sri Lanka   

Deepest Condolences to the          

Wagman Family on the passing of  

Neil Wagman.   

As a long time resident of Balgonie,   

he will me dearly missed by many.  
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Looking for descendants of Valentine Lindenbach!! 

Are you a descendant of one of his 11 children (Eva, Valentine Jr., John, Julia, Adam, Lena,    

Caroline, Rosie, Amalia or Jacob) with Karoline (Wendling) & Margaret (Hertz)? 

If so, we're looking for your help. Brian Lindenbach, Darcie Lozinski & Denise Lindenbach have 

started to update & revise/correct the original family book. We have come to the realization 

that the generations that have since been born need to be included. What we are looking for 

is: any spelling or date errors that you have found pertaining to your family in the book updat-

ed family tree   including:   Names, birth/marriage/divorce/death dates, locations, recent fam-

ily pictures (we want to be able to put faces to the names) any pictures of 1 of the original 11 

Lindenbach children.  

If you know you are a descendant, but don't have the Lindenbach Lineage book, the Balgonie 

Library has a copy that was graciously donated by Evangeline Wilson. 

Our ultimate goal is to eventually put it all the into book format & make it available for       

purchase at a reasonable price. We aren't looking for all the stories that have already been 

collected by Larrilee; those are already in her book. We're looking to have an updated, accu-

rate, complete family tree. 

All information & pictures can be emailed to lindenbach_lineage@myaccess.ca 

Thank you! 

Darcie, Brian, & Denise 
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July 2020 
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CANCELLATION DUE THE COVID-19. 
Circumstances related to COVID-19 are evolving rapidly. Please be        
advised that Balgonie United Church as well as McLean Bethel United 
have cancelled Sunday Services.  As well, Balgonie United has cancelled 
its April 5, 2020 Spring Supper and its monthly Breakfasts. The Church 
Hall and Sanctuary are closed until further notice. Anyone who has        
already paid for tickets will be contacted.  We appreciate those who 
have donated the cost of their tickets back to the United Church –        
donation tax receipts will be issued at the end of 
the year. 
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In these unprecedented times the National and Synod Lutheran Bishops recommend that all worship services be 

suspended to help prevent the spread of COVID19.   St. Paul’s Lutheran Church will be following this recommenda-

tion.  We must all do what we can to protect the health of our loved ones and our communities. 

As an option, Bread of Life Lutheran Church in Regina will be providing a link on Facebook to a live service at 9:30 

a.m. Sunday mornings at https://www.breadoflifelutheranchurch.ca/.   Also check their webpage and Facebook for 

information for online Mid-week Lenten services.  

If you have any questions please call me (306)771-2714.  

Janet Becker  
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